Comments Submitted by K. Anderson, Idaho Power Company

On Recommendation: 2013 Wholesale Electric Quadrant Annual Plan Item 3.a.iii

From: Anderson, Kathleen [mailto:KAnderson2@idahopower.com] 
Sent: Friday, August 16, 2013 1:21 PM
To: naesbmail
Subject: RE: NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Request for Formal Comments on Recommendation: 2013 Wholesale Electric Quadrant Annual Plan Item 3.a.iii – Comments Due September 9, 2013
Idaho Power Company has one comment.

We believe that 004-17.3 should read something like:

Interchanges that cross the Eastern Interconnection and the Western Interconnection shall be 20 minutes at the top of the hour, or 10 minutes at times other than the top of the hour.

Another option would be to state that these schedules shall use the timing requirements outlined in WEQ-004 Appendix D – Timing Requirements for WECC Table

Either option would allow for schedules that might be starting at a time other than the top of the hour to have the same ramp other intra-hour schedules have.

Thank you.

Kathy Anderson

SYSTEM OPERATIONS LEADER

Idaho Power | Load Serving Operations

1221 W. Idaho St. | Boise, ID | 83702

Work 208-388-5676
Cell 208-914-0771

Fax 208-388-5504

kathyanderson@idahopower.com
-----Original Message-----
From: naesbmail@naesb.org [mailto:naesbmail@naesb.org] 
Sent: Friday, August 09, 2013 2:50 PM
To: Anderson, Kathleen
Subject: NAESB Wholesale Electric Quadrant (WEQ) Request for Formal Comments on Recommendation: 2013 Wholesale Electric Quadrant Annual Plan Item 3.a.iii – Comments Due September 9, 2013

Dear Wholesale Electric Quadrant Members and Interested Industry Participants, 

The WEQ JESS voted the below recommendation out of subcommittee on Wednesday, August 7, 2013. An industry comment period begins today, August 9, 2013 and ends at the close of business on September 9, 2013 for the following Wholesale Electric Quadrant recommendation.

Recommendation:

2013 Wholesale Electric Quadrant Annual Plan Item 3.a.iii  – Develop standards to support interconnection scheduling in 15 minute intervals per FERC Order No. 764

Recommendation: http://naesb.org/member_login_check.asp?doc=weq_2013_api_3aiii_rec.doc
All interested parties, regardless of membership status within NAESB, are eligible to submit comments for consideration.  The Wholesale Electric Quadrant Executive Committee will review the recommendation during the next scheduled meeting following the end of the comment period and consider the recommendation for vote. This meeting will be open, as all NAESB meetings, and we encourage those who submit comments to attend.   

All comments received by the NAESB office by end of business on September 9, 2013 will be posted on the Request and Standards Activity Applicable to Wholesale Electric Quadrant page:  http://naesb.org/weq_request.asp and forwarded to the Wholesale Electric Quadrant Executive Committee members for their consideration.  If you have difficulty downloading the recommendation, please call the NAESB office at (713) 356-0060.

Best Regards,

Caroline Trum

cc:  Rae McQuade, President
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